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Traffic congestion outside school  

 

Traffic congestion outside school at the beginning and 
end of the day continues to be a safety concern for our 
school and local community. School transport pulls up 
outside the school gate on the yellow zig zag lines for 
pick up and drop off. At this time, this narrows the 
access of other vehicles passing through the village.  
 

Having taken advice from Wiltshire Police they have 
recommended that we reiterate caution for all 
pedestrians and drivers at this busy time. 
 

Please also, do not park in the lay-by opposite the 
school gate or in the turning area near the entrance to 
Stanton Hotel, as by doing this further restricts 
opportunities for vehicles to pass. 
Thank you for your support in this matter. 

 ADVANCE NOTICE 
Pantha club will not run on  
Tuesday 11th February 

Polite Parking Request 
 
Parking: This is always a problem outside 
school; the use of the school bus or shared lifts 
will greatly help. Please note that directly opposite 
the school is a passing bay, not a public lay-

by, please do not park in this area as this 
causes a grid lock at peak times when the school 
bus is picking up.   
 

May we remind you that our yellow zig zags are to 
be kept clear— No picking up, dropping off, or 
parking!  However, as we do not have any blue 
bay markings,  blue badge holders  may park on 
the zigzags if their vehicles are not obstructing 
access or causing danger to pedestrians—this is 
advice that has been taken from the community 
officers. 
 

As good neigh-
bours, we would 
also ask for parents 
not to block ac-
cess to residents 
drive ways, which 
causes upset and 
complaints. 

St Giles Coffee Shop 

 

The drains at the Church have now been connected 
and all facilities are functional.  I would like to have a 
meeting with anyone willing to help on an occasional 
basis to talk through the plans and what would be 
involved.  If you are interested in helping out at the cafe 
please contact me, Angela Smith, as soon as 
possible.  email msg4ang@hotmail.co.uk or phone 
01666 837478 

Thank you. 


